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Signals from the Commodore 
The harbor definitely looks so much better with all the boats in their slips.  

Launch was a very successful day and the weather wasn’t too bad until the 
end of the day. Thank you for all the hard work. May will be the busiest 
month around the club getting things ready for the official season to begin. 
We start out with the Fleet Captain’s work day on May 3 rd, followed by our 
first club work day on May 10th , then the second work day on May 17th  .  

This year it may be hard to begin to plant to much before the end of May the 
way the weather has been hopefully we can get all the pots, vegetable garden ready and prepared 
for the planting at a warmer date. Anyone wishing to donate money to purchase flowers or vegeta-
ble plants please let me know 585-261-3883.  

Saturday May 24 th we will celebrate the Raising 
of the Flag  in the am and enjoy the Memorial 
Day picnic  and New Member reception 
@5pm. Come and welcome the many new 
members we have that came to the club at the 
end of the season last year and all the new ones 
that have joined in the last couple of months. 
Sunday May 25 we start the day out with the 
Bowersox Memorial Day Race starting 
@9am. Then later that afternoon we will have 
the Commodore’s Review hopefully at 3pm . Let’s hope that the weather warms up soon. 

See you at the club 
Kathy 

cm_pultneyvilleyachtclub.org 
585-261-3883 

Notes from the Vice Commodore 
 
At last Spring is here and boats are launched. A big thank you to all that helped with lunch and 
breaks. It was light work with many helpful hands. The work days are ahead.  If you are a new 
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member and haven’t had an opportunity to meet many of the club members, consider helping with the meals and 
breaks on a work day while your other half is completing their assigned duties.  It’s nice to discuss boating from 
the clubhouse side of work days. We have made an attempt to organize the pantry and cupboards.  It should 
make it easier for members to find items that may be needed during our up and coming events.  I look forward to 
meeting our new members as well as renewing the good times with seasoned members.  

Deb 

Secretary’s Report 
Membership has been very busy for the last couple of months. We have some members that are returning to the 
club and many new members coming in this season. Please make sure to introduce yourself to anyone you don’t 
know at the club. Please welcome Dave Dasson, Dennis / Kim Cooney, Greg/ Emily Hammo nd, David 
Harding, Eric/Stacy Matz, Tom Sacket, David Vanarsd ale/ Wakenda Tyler, Steve/Ann Potter . Hope no else 
was forgotten. Welcome all of you to the best keep secret on Lake Ontario- PYC. Soon you will be receiving your 
Membership cards and log.  

Please keep an eye on the calendar of events there are many upcoming events to attend.    

Ellen 

From the Pilothouse 
We successfully launched sixty-four yachts on Saturday April 26th, including one yacht twice.  It 
was a very busy and long day but, everyone worked as a team to accomplish the various tasks 
and roles required to pull of such a 
complex and difficult activity.  Along with 
launching the yachts, we also reinstalled 
the repaired gin poles.  Thank you to 
everyone who helped during the day. A 
special thanks to several members: 
Fred Bertoni who served as crew chief 
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� Don Boesel for repairing 
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� Vice Commodore Heffron, Jane 
Hamilton, Kathy MacDonald, Stephanie Fitzpatrick, 
Mary Jane McDonald, Charlene Hubble, Pat Sangster, 
CR and Jan Burcroff, and Commodore Fedick for 
providing the food for the breaks and lunch. 

On Saturday April 19th we launched the floating docks.  
The floating docks were in good shape thanks to a crew 
who met at the Club on Saturday April 12th to make 
repairs to the docks.  A big thanks to both crews for 

LAKE SOUNDINGS is published monthly for PYC members, 
February through December. Letters to the Editor, 
suggestions, commentaries, wit, memoirs, tales, seaworthy 
tips and maritime art are welcome. Submissions will be 
edited and published as space, temperament and 
accommodations allow  
©2014- Pultneyville Yacht Club. 
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF: 
Ellen Wozniak - Secretary 
Earl Chapman (echapman@rochester.rr.com) - Editor 
Special thanks to those who have contributed to this issue 
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helping with the floating docks.  We installed a string of 
floating docks on the west end of the North Shore to 
provide additional dock rental opportunities.  We will be 
modifying an existing gangplank to connect the North 
Shore floating docks to the shoreline during the first Club 
workday. 

The harsh winter was not 
kind to our South Shore docks.  The ice that formed in the harbor was thick its 
movement bent the poles and twisted the trusses supporting the docks.  We normal-
ly straighten the docks on the First workday. However, this year we needed to so the 
work early so we could tie up yachts on launch day. Eric Matteson led a crew on 
Saturday April 19th who worked most of the day to straighten the South Shore docks.  
Thanks to everyone who helped out. 

Russ Palum, Fleet Captain Bob Hibbard and Bob Hamil ton were kept busy 
installing and repairing the dock-side water system.  In addition to the usual leaky 
fittings and spigots, the crew had to repair damage from an unexpected hard freeze.  
The cold fractured fittings, stripped threads and caused other problems that the crew 
has been busy fixing.  There are still a few leaks that Russ and his team will be 
repairing shortly. 

The underground waterline serving the Clubhouse 
fractured near Hamilton Street Extension.  The water 
leaked for about a week before Joe Davis noticed it 
and brought it to my attention. The leaking water 
saturated the ground west and south of the Pavilion.  
Steve Sangster, Bob Hamilton and CR Burcroff 
excavated the waterline until they found the leak and 
repaired it.  A special thanks to Steve Sangster for 
donating the use of his tractor to do the excavating 
work.  It will take several weeks for the ground to dry 
out enough to support the weight of vehicles.  Please 
don’t park your car on the grass west and south of the 
Pavilion until we determine that the ground is solid 
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a tow truck to get out. 

The Executive Committee settled on our list of Capital 
and Repair and Maintenance (R&M) projects for 2014 
and forwarded the list to the Cornwall Trust who 

approved the list.  The largest project on the list was replacement of several pilings on the North Shore.  You will 
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are the pilings and docks we plan to replace.  Unfortunately, the estimate we received from the contractor we 
engaged to do the piling work exceeded our budget.  We plan to defer the work until we receive enough extra 
income from dock rentals to cover the project cost. If we don’t get enough dock income in 2014, we will combine 
this year’s Capital budget with next year’s budget and perform the work in 2015. 

We will be building and replacing two docks (one on the Peninsula and one on the South Shore) on the Club 
workdays and building the frames of the North Shore docks.  We plan to store the North Shore dock frames on the 
upper parking lot of the North Shore so they are ready when we can start the piling replacements. 

We are closing the old Clubhouse (located underneath the west side of the Baird House) and returning the space 
to the Cornwall Trust.  There are a couple of bicycles and a child’s bicycle cart located in the old Clubhouse that 
need to be removed by Saturday May 10th. We will be cleaning out the space during the first Club workday and 
anything left in there will be discarded or given away. 

The Club workdays are Saturday May 10th (last names A through H – run by Joe Davis 
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ney31@rochester.rr.com ) and Saturday May 
17th (last names I through Z – run by Stu 
MacDonald 
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Both workdays start at 8:00 am and end at 5:00 
pm. We will meet at the pavilion at 8:00am on 
both days to get everyone signed in and orga-
nized. We ask that all members sign out at 
5:00pm with your team leader.  The Club Bylaws 
require that all voting membership units partici-
pate in the work days.  If you have a schedule 
conflict on your designated workday, it’s up to 
you to find someone on the other day and 
arrange to swap days. Please notify both Joe 
and Stu well in advance of the first workday so 
that they can note any changes. 

There is a lot to accomplish on both workdays, 
and more information will be coming as the dates 
approach. Joe and Stu will need a few Team 
Leaders to coordinate specific jobs and solicit 
participation, so feel free to approach them and 
volunteer. Also, plan to bring tools, both hand tools (e.g., rakes and shovels, hammers, etc.) and power tools (e.g., 
cordless drill, chain saw, etc.) to help with whatever tasks you are involved in. If you have a garden cart or a 
wheelbarrow, please bring it. If you are skilled with a chain saw and have one, please bring it along with your fuel 
and chain oil. Everyone should also bring protective gear, including gloves, safety glasses, and ear protection.  
Don’t forget a study pair of work shoes or boots! 

Mark Laffin 
585-314-8831 

mark.laffin@gmail.com 
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The sympathy and prayers of all of the club members go out to friends and family 
after the passing of  Dave Weagley’s mother, Magaret Weagley and son-in-law, 
John Heitz 
 
Our condolences also go out to Dave and Lynne Muth after the passing of Lynne’s 
mother, Dolores Krempa. 
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